
 

LEVEL Europe GmbH 
Attn. Lotte Hösle-Ferstl 
GmbH Office Partk I 
Top B04, A-1300 
Vienna Airport, Austria 

Date: 23-4-2020  
 
Reference:  24/RS/F    Concerning: Now Scheme 

 
 
Dear Ms Hösle-Ferstl, 
 
 
As you might be aware, the VNC has sent several letters to your Managing Director,  
Mr Frank Glander and to this date we have not received any responses from him to 
our letters. As we understand everyone at Level Europe must be busy with the 
different schemes in both Austria and the Netherlands. 
 
We are receiveing many emails and calls from your employees, who have become 
members at the VNC. Currently we have 75% of your Cabin Crew as a member. 
This is a very high number and it is very representative of your Cabin Crew in 
Amsterdam. 
 
The reason for this letter is to receive some answers to questions that we are 
receiving from our members, and they are not receiving enough answers from 
management at Level Europe. We at the VNC like to work together with Level 
Europe to answer these questions.  
 
The main question is about their pay for April 2020 onwards. Under the NOW 
Scheme, Level Europe (when approved) will receive 90% of the January 2020 SVV 
income per employee. In return of this, the Dutch Government requires the 
receipient to pay the employees salaries to 100%. 
 
Your employees are asking what their 100% is based on that they will receive in 
their April salary. Most airlines who work like Level Europe, in particular easyJet, 
have come to an agreement with the VNC whereby an average of the supplemental 
salary is paid, based on the last year in their rank. We understand that Level Europe 
started their Amsterdam base in April 2019, so we would at least propose a similar 
payment for the Amsterdam based Cabin Crew. 
 
In addition to the above, our members are also asking about the annual May 
Holiday pay ( vakantiegeld in Dutch) that you are required, under Dutch law the pay. 



 

This is 8% of the total taxable earning from June 1, 2019 – May 31 2020. As part of 
the NOW Scheme, this is covered in the Scheme as well and needs to be paid. This 
annual allotment is a statutory requirement in the Netherlands, and even though 
your employees are working under an Austrian contract, they are working under 
Dutch implied law, whereby they are paying Dutch taxes, and are subject to Dutch 
minimum wage laws.  
 
If you can let us know the answers to this letter, we would appreciate it. 
In addition to this, myself and our President of the VNC, Ms Annette Groeneveld, 
are still open to discuss the possibility of the VNC to be a partner with Level Europe 
in representing our members and come to recognition of our Union to represent our 
members officially at your airline. 
 
The VNC represents Cabin Crew at the KLM, KLC, Transavia, easyJet and currently 
have over 75% of your employees as members. 
 
 
We look forward to your response. 
 
 
 
 
Respectfully yours, 
 
      

              
 
Ronald Sneijder     
Board Member VNC 


